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June 11, 2014


The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

This letter transmits two ordinances to improve community health services.  The first ordinance will create an integrated health and human services center in North Seattle that will expand access to care, provide integrated services, and reduce King County costs.  To implement the goals of health reform and the King County Health and Human Services Transformation Plan, I am proposing the creation of the Meridian Center for Health. If approved, the new center will be constructed by Neighborcare Health on the site currently occupied by the North Public Health Center.  The second ordinance seeks appropriation for the demolition of the North Public Health Center after the new center is constructed.

The north end of Seattle is among the areas in King County with the greatest need for community health services.  There are over 48,000 low-income individuals who are not currently using a community health center. It also has a growing population of immigrants and refugees, communities of color, and seniors.  The proposed Meridian Center for Health will provide more than twice as much capacity for primary care as is currently provided by both Public Health and Neighborcare in the north end of Seattle.

Health reform policies at the federal, state, and local levels are driving health and human services toward increased integration.  The proposed center will offer primary care, dental care, obstetrics and midwifery, maternal/infant health services, mental health and substance abuse and onsite or virtual linkages to social supports including employment and education, transportation, housing, legal aid, and other services all under the same roof.  Services will be provided by Public Health-Seattle and King County, Neighborcare Health, Valley Cities Counseling, and additional human services partners.  The center will be guided by the attached vision and principles using an agreed upon joint stewardship structure.

The center will reduce operating costs by $1.2 million dollars annually for Public Health by consolidating services with Neighborcare.  In addition, King County will avoid over $6 million in deferred maintenance costs at the existing North Public Health Center, which will be demolished once the new center is complete.

This transaction is recommended per the rationale and considerations provided in the attached property summary. 

Lease of this property furthers the goals of the King County Strategic Plan by exercising good financial stewardship and planning for the long-term sustainability of County services.

Pursuant to K.C.C. 4.56.160.B and K.C.C. 4.56.160.D, this lease is exempt from the requirement to publish a notice of intention to lease

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.  This transaction requires council action at its earliest opportunity.  Neighborcare’s ability to compete for New Market Tax Credit financing for a portion of the project will be impaired without control over the property where the facility will be constructed.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Kathy Brown, Director, Facilities Management Division, at 206-296-0630.


Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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